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2022 Calendar of Events

February 13- 1 PM- Annual “Braggin Rights” Farm Toy Show & General
Membership Meeting at the clubhouse. Directors meeting at 12 noon, eat at 1 PM

submarine sandwiches, followed by general meeting. Set up displays any time after
11:30 AM. Contact: Gene at 585-690-8005.

March 24-26 - 30" Annual IHC Winter Convention, Pigeon Forge, TN hosted by
Chapter 9. See details in Harvester Highlights.

April 3- 1 PM- Annual “SWAP MEET” & General Membership Meeting at the
clubhouse. Directors meeting at 12 noon, eat at 1 PM - lunch to be provided, followed by
general meeting. NOTE THE DATE CHANGE!

May 8- 1 PM, Elba Plow Day at Lew Esten’s farm, Rt. 98 & Edgerton Rd. 9 AM to
4 PM. Food available on your own. Directors Meeting at

1 PM and General Meeting at 2 PM. More info coming on this as it nears. Contacts: Gene
Preston & Lew Esten at 585-690-8005.

June 23-25- 33" Annual Red Power Roundup, Springfield, Ohio hosted by Chapter 6.
See details in Harvester Highlights.

July 10, “Tractor Showdown” at Charcoal Corral, Perry, NY. Noon to 4 PM. Setup
starting at 9AM Contact: Becky at 585-493-5158.

August 10-13, NYSEA Pageant of Steam, Canandaigua, NY. General Membership
Meeting at show Friday, August 12. Directors Meeting at 2 PM, followed by general

meeting. Contact: Gene Preston at 585-690-8005.

September 7-11, WNYG&SEA Rally, Alexander, NY. General Membership Meeting
at show Saturday, September 10. Directors meeting 2 PM, followed by general meeting.

This will be our state ShOw, “Red Power Charge.” Food available on grounds. Contact:
Dale Rissinger at 585-584-3886.

Sunshine Notes: Becky Broughton will send cards or notes to our
members who are ill, in distress, recuperating or who have lost a loved one.
If you know of anyone needing some TLC at these times, please contact
Becky at (585) 493-5158 or beckybroughton@frontier.com




From the President.....

Hello everyone. The holidays are over and
we can now try to get back into a groove
again as best we can with lingering pandemic
regulations. Many years ago at the firehouse
my boss used to tell us it was okay to get into
a groove but not into a rut. This whole COVID
thing has been just that, a rut. A tough
bunch, we will survive just like our
forefathers and old red iron tractors have
survived.

| will begin my column for 2022 by boasting
about our grand Chapter 35 Christmas Party
held in Batavia, NY, December 4, 2021, our
first holiday party since COVID concerns
started. Scheduled for a Saturday afternoon
so members did not have to miss the Sunday
Buffalo Bills game, night time deer hazard
driving, and Sunday church services, it
proved to be good planning as a good
turnout enjoyed the fun party. Thanks to
Dave Meacham and Patty Feeney for helping
with the work. Read more about the day’s
activities in a separate report elsewhere in
this newsletter titled, 2021 Christmas Party.

Our installation of officers consisted of
swearing in our officers and directors
including our new treasurer, Tom Macauley.
Re-elected board members Sharon Rissinger
and Bob “Goober” Andrews ran unopposed
and have begun their new three-year terms.
It was my pleasure to call on past president
Randy Broughton to officiate the swearing-
in oath of office to all. Thanks again Randy.

Our calendar of events for the coming year
is posted here in Farmall Flyer. | encourage
members to attend as many meetings and
events as possible. Start 2022 out right by
planning to support our club more than
ever. If you have any ideas for meeting
locations or guest speakers for future
meetings please give me a call.

Two major events for our club will take
place in mid-winter and late spring if
COVID restrictions and the Omicron
dominant variant does not spoil our plans.
First our Annual “Braggin’ Rights” Farm Toy
Show and Memorabilia display is scheduled
for February 13, 2022. This year we will be
blessed with a famous guest speaker who is
a member of 35 and nationally known for
his farm toy expertise. Author/writer Doug
Harke of Geneseo, NY has agreed to be our
guest speaker and we look forward to that
exciting time. Dust off those favorite IH
farm toys and haul them down to the
Gillate Road clubhouse for Doug to describe
and reveal their special features. See the
show poster in this newsletter.

Second event new to us in a while is our
return to Lew Esten’s popular long-running
plow days at Elba, NY. Lew is our very first
club president and has gained a reputation
for putting together a plow day weekend



every year that has drawn tractors and
plows from as far away as PA. Our day will
be Sunday, May 8, 2022 for a fun day
including our directors and general
membership meetings. Put this on your
calendar and plan on bringing a Farmall or
Cub Cadet and turn some furrows on a nice
spring day. More details to come on this.

I have talked with our newsletter editor
Becky and we have agreed to establish a
mailing schedule similar to that of the
national newsletter, Harvester Highlights.
We hope to have Farmall Flyer in your
hands during the months of January, April,
July and October. This will provide us with
ideal timing to inform you of dates and
times for events such as our farm toy show,
plow day, picnic, Canandaigua Steam Show
and Alexander Rally meetings, annual
election and Christmas Party.

You are urged to regularly check our
website www.ihcc35ny.com for additional
information on events. Breaking news of
unexpected CANCELLATIONS and CHANGES
will be announced there. For members not
having a computer, we will attempt to
telephone you. As you know in these
uncertain times, sudden pandemic activity
is a constant threat to our calendar events.

Added excitement grows as the Annual
Winter Convention nears. Word has spread
that on the way to Pigeon Forge, TN
traveling from the north, Benham, KY
awaits in all its International Harvester glory
and history. Harvester history fans will
recall that Benham, KY is known as “The
Little Town That IH Built.” Much has been
written mostly by the late Darrel Darst and

his wife Kevin about this coal mining town
that IH laid out and built for employees to
live in and raise their families. In its
beginning Benham had its own everything
including post office, police and fire
department. Today the population is fewer
than 600 and much has been preserved for
tourists interested in IH history. Patty and |
look forward to taking the tours as does my
friend and noted Chapter 17 President Ben
Trapani, who also wrote about this trip
highlight in their recent newsletter,
Harvester. We are booked to stay one night
at the old school now renovated into the
Benham Schoolhouse Inn. More on all this
when we return in early April.

We at Chapter 35 are a large family
concerned for one another. If you know of
members that are ill or in need of help,
please let a club official know so that Becky
can send a card or we can take other
appropriate action.

As | put the wraps on my first writing for
2022, public health concern builds with the
pandemic once again. Keep an eye out for
last minute event changes and updates.
Until we meet again, stay warm and
healthy. Be thankful for our many blessings.

Best regards,

&m FPreston

When reading the ad | chose for
this newsletter take note of the
date the offer was announced.

Becky




TREASURER’S REPORT
4+« QUARTER 2021

OPENING BALANCE: $19,008.18
INCOME:
October Membership Dues & donations $3,845.00
November Membership Dues & donations 1,245.00
December Membership Dues & donations 225.00
Income total $5,315.00
EXPENSES:
October
National dues $2,100.00
Staples-supplies 72.12
Lamont Awards, plaque nametag 13.50
Stamps 399.84
Returned check 25.00
Service charge 10.00
Total $2,620.46
November
National dues $690.00
Meeting pizza, pop, plague nametag 102.76
Warsaw Pennysaver 329.40
Deluxe Checks 14.49
Total $1,136.65
December
Batavia First United Methodist Church
Christmas Party Dinner $750.00
Christmas Party Decorations 132.12
National dues 165.00
Total $1,047.12
Expense Total $4,804.23
ENDING BALANCE: $19,518.95

A PEEK INTO THE PAST.........

By Gene Preston, president

This appeared under Announcements in a Harvester Highlights
Newsletter on page 9 dated September 1995. At that time
interest among 1H collectors for a NYS Chapter of IHC was strong
and | wrote the national

for their Chapter Formation Packet. HH then included my appeal
for member Interest as shown in the clipping below.

With little reaction at the time. | tabled the Idea. Nine years later
in 2004, Ray and Anita DeGlopper of Grand Island, NY got the
idea rolling again and the rest is history as Chapter became

official in 2005. J

Joshua Bieber - Middleport NY 14105-9614 (Niagara)
Don Delude - Orchard Park NY 14127-2668 (Erie)
Steve Lansing - Troy NY 12182-1628 (Rensselaer)
Roberta Learn - Moravia NY 13118-9653 {Cayuga)
Arnold Logsdon - Pavilion NY 14525--9300 (Wyoming)
Dustin Macauley - Geneseo NY 14454-9505 {Livingston)
Georgia Macauley -Mt. Morris NY 14510-9716 Livingston)

Patrick Pankow - Castile NY 14427-9638 (Wyoming)




MEET OUR NEW TREASURER
TOM MACAULEY

By Order of the Board of Directors
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The board of directors has successfully ended their search for a member to take over the position
of Chapter 35 Treasurer. Long time treasurer Laura Pfennig of Erie County has retired, and Tom
Macauley of Livingston County was approved at our September 11, 2021 BOD meeting as our
new treasurer. Tom will be installed at our Annual Installation of Officers Ceremony during the
December meeting.

Many of you got to know Tom when he hosted our Chapter picnic last June at his beautiful East
Groveland Road farm in Mt. Morris, NY. A lifelong farmer, Tom hosts annual Farm Bureau
activities at his farm and is well known throughout the community.

On Monday, October 18, 2021 Tom and chapter president Gene met with an official of the M&T
Bank of Perry, NY where we presented Chapter 35 paperwork necessary for the bank to complete
forms officially naming Tom as treasurer in place of Laura Pfennig. At the same time paperwork
was processed naming president Gene Preston as second signer in place of past president Ray
DeGlopper. We wish Laura all the best and welcome Tom to his new position with our club.




General Membership Meeting 12.04.2021:
During Christmas Party
at Batavia First United Methodist Church Hall, Batavia, NY

In attendance: Gene Preston, President/Director; Dick Monkelbaan, Vice President/Director;
Bob Andrews, Director; Harry Pankow, Director; Dave Meacham, Membership
Secretary/Director; Sandra Austin, Secretary, Tom Macauley, Treasurer.

Meeting called to order by: Gene Preston, President at 1:54 PM

Pledge to the flag led by: Dick Monkelbaan, Vice President

Invocation by: Gene Preston, President

Welcome: Gene welcomed everyone and thanked all for coming to our Christmas Party and
bringing non-perishable food donations for the church food closet. He referenced the printed
color programs at each place setting showing the program details for today.

Reading of Minutes: Minutes will be published in the next Farmall Flyer newsletter.

Treasurer's Report: Account is stable with no changes other than today's expenditure for the
Christmas party. The Board of Directors approved payment for the party along with a donation
to the church. The total is $750.00 for the meal and tip. Detailed report in next Farmall Flyer.

Old Business:
¢ None
New Business:

e Board of Directors: Nothing individually to report.

o President Gene reported that during the directors meeting the traditional annual election
of officers took place. They will be installed later in this meeting.

« A big thank you to Becky Broughton for continuing to keep the Farmall Flyer newsletter
going!! This year, we only had three newsletters go out; the goal is to have quarterly
newsletter mailing schedule similar to the National newsletter, Harvester Highlights.
Please submit any stories, etc., to be put in the newsletter; this is an opportunity for
everyone to boast about their tractors and collections!

¢ Committees: There are currently no working committee reports.

o Membership: Current membership is up to 199! Per the National, Chapter 35 is doing
just fine. Other chapters’ numbers are down as well. For 2020, membership dropped
substantially to less than 190 members. However, Dave reports things have picked up
this year and we are back up to 199 with some memberships still coming in! We are still
considering a membership drive for 2022 with Pennysaver ads being run.

Installation of Officers for 2022:
President Preston called on Past President Randy Broughton to officiate the oath of
office to the 2022 Officers and Directors.

e President: Gene Preston
e Vice President: Dick Monkelbaan
e Membership Secretary: Dave Meacham




e Secretary: Sandra Austin
Treasurer: Tom Macauley

e Director positions: Sharon and Bob both ran unopposed for another three-year term, as
there was no interested candidates from the general membership.

Calendar for 2022:
Dates of events were mentioned. Complete list on front page of newsletter.

Today's Speaker: Member John Frater gave a wonderful presentation with photos on his
antique car collection featuring his IH 1961 B112 pickup.

Good and Welfare: One of our members, Dean Macauley, was hospitalized with Covid-19 and
was on a ventilator for three weeks. He was just taken off the vent and is on an oxygen mask
with forced air. He's doing well, and doctors are very optimistic!

No 50/50 drawing conducted today.
OUR NEXT MEETING: February 13, 2022. See calendar for details.
Motion for Adjournment: Jay Fullerton

Second: Dick Monkelbaan
Meeting Adjourned at 2:32 pm by President Preston

Dinner, guest speaker, gift exchange, door prizes, group photo & social time followed.

Gene made closing remarks thanking the kitchen staff for the excellent meal, and thanking our
members for their donations of non-perishable food for the church food closet. He cautioned
everyone to have a safe drive home.

Respectfully submitted by Sandra Austin, Secretary

2022 CHAPTER OFFICERS
AND DIRECTORS

Gene Preston, President

)
ADVICE FROM MY TRACTOR

Plow ahead with hope.
Pull your weight.

My motion to the board of directors
to reinstate present officers including

the new treasurer for the coming year
was seconded by Dave Meacham and
was carried. All officers agreed to
remain in office for 2022. On behalf of
the BOD thanks to everyone for their
interest in holding chapter positions
and committee assignments and
continuing to work at improving our
chapter.

Cultivate lasting friendships.
Work and play hard.
Don’t blow a gasket.

Take time to rest.

Be outstanding in your field.
Get your rear in gear.
Keep your rows straight.
Have a happy harvest.




IHC NYS CHAPTER 35 ANNUAL “BRAGGIN’ RIGHTS”
FARM TOY SHOW
AND
IH MEMORABILIA DISPLAY

Featuring Nationally Famous Author, Writer and Speaker
“The Master Himself”

Doug Harke of Geneseo, NY

% ok ok 3k %k

Sunday, February 13, 2022
Meeting at WNYG&SEA Clubhouse
Let’s have a strong turnout and showing
of your favorite IH Farm Toys
and IH Memorabilia for all to see and enjoy.
Bring your oldest farm toys and

most admired piece for Doug to analyze

%k %k sk osk ook

In keeping with COVID-SAFE recommendations

Our lunch will be an assortment of catered submarine sandwiches.

TOYS CAN BE SETUP ANYTIME AFTER 12 NOON
Contact: Gene Preston at 585-690-8005



CHRISTMAS PARTY
DECEMBER 4, 2021

By Gene Preston, President

A new setting this time around, the Batavia
First United Methodist Church hall was all
decked out in International Harvester
Company colors - red, white and black with
balloons and place settings to match. Red
poinsettias complete with American flag,
small model IH tractor, and special made
Chapter 35 Christmas ornaments on the
tables made for end of day gifts.

We observed public gathering COVID
limitations of social distancing of seating by
putting chairs on one side of the table only
in a horseshoe shape. Nobody had anyone
sitting opposite them.

Our BOD and General Membership meetings
kicked off our busy Christmas Party program
followed by our traditional Installation of
Officers swearing-in ceremony. This year we
were blessed by member John Frater’s
strong speaking skills and enjoyed his
presentation on acquiring and restoring his
dandy 1961 IHC B12 pickup truck and his
other classic vehicles. The red and white
“Cornbinder” beauty was first introduced to
our club at last year’s picnic at members Tom
and Georgia Macauley’s neat Mt. Morris, NY
farm.

John’s excellent presentation with photos
enhanced our knowledge of world famous
industrial designer Raymond Loewy, the
creative genius consultant for more than 200
companies including International Harvester
Company where he designed the famous IH
logo — Man On a Tractor. Loewy also created

the Farmall tractor look and the trademark
prototype corporate dealer buildings with
the red pylon. John also enlightened us to
the Loewy connection with Detroit and the
tail fin automobile era. Thank you John.
indeed Chapter 35 has been enhanced with
your membership and friendship.

Next came dinner served by the church hall
staff. Everything you ever heard about
homemade dinners by the ladies of the
church community was true as our smoked
brisket dinner with mashed potatoes and
vegetable sides was perfect topped off with
delicious apple crisp. Our wrapped gift
exchange led to social time for all to relax
and chat, something we tractor folks are
good at doing. Nearby was a table full of
non-perishable food Chapter 35 generously
donated for the church food closet. It was
deeply appreciated.

We concluded our afternoon of fun by
gathering in front of the Christmas tree for a
group photo consisting of nearly all that
were present. A final call for the kitchen staff
to come out to receive our huge round of
applause wrapped up the program. We have
received numerous emails and phone calls
from members expressing satisfaction of this
year's program. That is deeply appreciated
by the planning committee and co-chairmen
Dave Meacham and myself.

Indeed it was good to get together once
again in the spirit of Christmas among our
International Harvester Chapter 35 brothers
and sisters. Here are a few photos showing
the fun. A more complete photo gallery is
available on our website at ihce35ny.com for
your enjoyment.
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Membership Report by David Meacham

This membership renewal period for 2022 has been a very busy one. We have been fortunate to have picked up members
that have not renewed since 2019 and 2020. We also picked up 8 new members. The new members came in from using
the newsletter application and our IHCC35ny.com website. Out of the currently active 202 members we have 67% of our
members that have an email address on file. So please if you have not sent in your email address, please send to David
Meacham at membership@ihcc35ny.com. This gives our chapter the ability to have more timely communications with our

members. By providing your email address we will never sell it or use in any way besides for chapter business. The
membership renewal brought into our chapter the following donations and the Board of Directors would like to recognize
those who donated above and beyond their dues:

Richard L. Belding SR Robert Belding Gary M. Bray John F. Brennan
Fred Crane Douglas J. Irwin Dale LaBombard Ed W. Lincoln
Tom Macauley Daniel D. Park Byron K. Pfleuger Robert E. Phelps
Brant R. Sherlock Larry C. Smith Louis G. Van Leeuwen SR

Jay Dee Whiting

THANK YOU FOR YOUR
GENEROUS SUPPORT!

2022 MEMBERSHIP DRIVE

Your Leadership Team has engaged in a Membership Drive for 2022. It involves paid space in Pennysaver
Newspapers in rural communities that still have such printed media. Facebook and other forms of social media
may help recruit new members. Membership applications are readily available in our newsletter and on our

website.

It also involves YOU — all NYS Chapter 35 members. So it is really a workforce of more than two-hundred
individuals all working hand-in-hand in an attempt to successfully bring new members onboard.

If each of you simply speak to a relative, neighbor, friend, or that employee down at the Tractor Supply store,
farm machinery dealership or acquaintance in your old iron collector circle, explaining to them our club, we
may pick up dozens of new members.

Benefits include access to a network of information assisting with mechanical repairs for tractors, etc. Most
clubhouse meetings include a meal, and our quarterly newsletter, Farmall Flyer has a free classified ads section
for members who care to buy or sell. It also offers you a means of submitting written articles about your IH
collection or tractors.

Chapter membership dues of $10 that must be coupled with national membership dues of $15 totaling $25
and that gets you a great full color quarterly magazine-like newsletter, Harvester Highlights filled with stories
and activities shared in reports from all 40 chapters. The International Harvester Collectors website has
numerous links and calendar of events that are very helpful to IH enthusiasts. Like any organization the more
you participate the more satisfaction and enjoyment you get from being a member.

So that is our membership drive plan. Go forth into the new year prepared to tell all about our club and help
us grow larger and stronger. New members just may yield some fresh ideas and skills to move us ahead into

the future.




It was meant to be...

By David Meacham,
Director/Membership Secretary
IHC Chapter 35 of NYS

My wife, two young boys and I moved

into my grandfather’s house in 1981. The
house was built by my grandfather after
he, my grandmother and their two girls
moved to the USA from the UK. In fact,
my mother was only six years old when
they moved over here and became
citizens. The house he built sits on two
acres in the beautiful Town of Clarence.
After my grandmother passed and my
grandfather could not live alone anymore
in the house he built and cherished is
when we decided to purchase his home
and sell our house in the City of Buffalo,
NY.

Considering it was my grandfather’s
house there where a lot of things just left
here. One of those things happened to be

an old 1947 David Bradley 917.5751

Model 263 (Sears and Roebuck) two
wheeled walk behind tractor. It had all
the implements to work a garden, cut the
grass and clear our long driveway of
snow. As it worked out after we moved, I
did use it for a little garden we had as well
as clear the drive of snow.

However, when I was just a little boy
somewhere  between  10-12 my
grandfather started to let me plow the
driveway in the wintertime. I loved doing
that except for one thing; sometimes I
would slip on the ice and the David
Bradley would drag me almost to the
road before I could get up and stop it. I
am not sure if my grandfather ever saw
that happen but as I write this, he is
probably having a good laugh about it. As

I got a little older that did not happen
anymore.

After several years of trying to keep the
wildlife from destroying our little garden
we finally gave up and filled in the garden
with topsoil and planted grass. I also
bought my first Cub 129 which I used to
cut the grass as well as plow the driveway
of snow.

The David Bradley and its implements
became a thing that I mostly tripped over
and was in my way all the time in our
small garage. After a few years of that I
decided to sell it. A man that installed
satellite dishes bought it figuring he
could use the dirt plow to make a furrow
in the grass to bury the cable and then use
the snowplow to cover up the furrow. We
struck up a decent deal on the machine if
he took all the implements with it. So
now the tractor and all the implements
were out of my hair, and it felt good.

Now a few years down the road my two
sons said I never should have sold it and
the more I heard them say that the more
I agreed with them. So, I went to the
place where this man lived and inquired
about it, but he no longer lived there, and
he was out of business. That is where I
left it figuring that was that...period!

A few years went by, and my younger son
and I were in Hectors hardware on Main
St. in the Town of Clarence. My son Jeff
wanted to buy a new Carhart jacket so
while he was looking at jackets and I was
just wandering around the store. There
was a for sale sign in the far corner of the
store, so I walked over to see what it was.
To my disbelieve it was the old David
Bradley with a dirt plow on it. I had to
look twice but that was it!

I asked the store owner what the story
was behind the tractor, and he told me




that a man brought it in, and it needed
some carburetor work. After the work
was complete the man never came back
for it, so Hectors was just trying to recoup
the cost of repairs by selling it. Hectors
wanted $100 for it and the dirt plow.

I quickly reached in my wallet and all I
had was $50 cash. I told the store owner
the whole story and he finally said if you
can take it away now, I will sell it to you
for $50. Jeff and I loaded it onto my truck
and home the David Bradley came again.

I could not believe that the Bradley was
back home again. I said to my son Jeff it
is his if you restore it, Great Grandpa
would be proud to see it in a restored
condition. So off to work Jeff went and
this is what he accomplished.

You do not see many of these with the
original knobby tires and after a lot of
research he found how to make the color
for the wheels. The wheel color is made
up of one part John Deere green and one
part John Deere yellow. Who would have
ever thought of that combination to color
the wheels?

After a few years Jeff decided to take it to
the WNYG&SEA rally and use it to get
around. So, with that thought in mind he
created a little sulky for it.

The David Bradley now lives with my son
Jeff and his family and is well taken care

|
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The April Meeting

date has been changed to ApI'll 3 for
the Swap Meet due to a scheduling
conflict at the clubhouse. Mark your
calendar as there will not be another
newsletter before then. There is
information on the front page under
Calendar of Events and check the website
for any updates.



Titan 10-20 - - - - - $700

International 8-16 - $670
With Free P& O Plow
{Tractor and Plow f.0.b. Chicago)

Free Plow Offer Good 20 Days Longer
to Offset Late Spring Season

In many sections heavy rains and a tard i i
; : y spring have delayed tilla
and planting beyond the point of safety. Now extra powervand he%;
must be put to work to make up for lost time, Hundreds of farmers

who did not intend buying a tractor this spring will find in the Titan
or International tractor plowing outfit the answer to their big problem.

Our original Free Plow Offer was advertised to close on May 1, as that is
ordinarily the end of the heavy tillage season. But after weeks of delay thousands
of acres remain untilled, and an unexpected need has developed for Titan and
International tractor power.

To keep in line with the unusual season we have instructed the McCormick-
Deering Dealer in your locality to extend our Free Plow Offer for 20 days. Until
May 20 you can buy a Titan or International tractor at the present low prices,
and receive a free plow or tractor disk harrow as outlined in our original Free Plow
Offer announced February 3, 1922. ,

Unseasonable weather has created a real emergency that can best be met with
good tractor power. Every hour saved now means dollars at harvest time. See the
McCormick-Deering Dealer today.

INTERNATIONAL HARVESTER COMPANY

Chicago O America USA

92 Branch Heuses and 15,000 Dealers in the United States




PLACES THAT HAD FARMALL OR IH FACTORIES FROM A 1978 LIST

A KI{RIO|N|E|L|LI/IT|V]|]Y|[RI|E|M]E
S C|OJE{ L|LI]TIT V]S lJulO|L|E]|V
P H|S| 1T {L|IO|P|A{N|AIlI|{D|N|I|A
R 1 {T|S{S|P|I|D|/E|T|OjJU|R|D]|N
| c|o|B| I FiL|{C{O|E]L{M]J]O]|R|S
N A|L|C/H|E|JA|[P|NIS|L|IE|CIQ]|V
G|G|L|NIPIM|S| T |T|Y]|I L K|[U}I
F O|Il |K{iM|K|LI{PIH]J]A|U]|R}I FIL
| D|T|G|E|O/HIA|J]|A|NJO|S|O]L
E LIE|B{M|S|M|IjHIU]JO|S|L]|R|E
L HI{A|T]|E Il |C|SIN|B|T|E|A|T|R
DJU|S|Y  L|T|E|R|O|JU|NJA | N|W G
M|A|X|T|]C|K|N|JI|H|R|JA|VID]A|X
E A|O(D|JU|F|IG|K|[I | NJC|L|PlY |Q
E N|C|A|]O|P N|F|AIR|GIO|N|N|O
AlH|IW[J| K|M|I | LIW|AJU | K{E]|]E]|S
1. AKRON 8.FARGO 15.MEMPHIS
2. AUBURN 9.FORT WAYNE 16.MILWAUKEE
3. CANTON 10.HAMILTON 17.ROCK ISLAND
4. CHICAGO 11.H 18.SAETILLO
5. EAST MOLINE 12.INDIANAPOLIS 19.SPRINGFIELD
6. EMERYVILLE 13.LOUISVILLE 20.WAUKESHAU
7. EVANSVILLE 14 MELROSE

Please have fun with this. A highlighter is the best way to mark the words. If you want to share it with
someone make a copy for them.

| did another puzzle because some members enjoy it (especially Brant Sherlock, Bill Pfennig and Bill
Herrick). Bill H. usually sends me his to correct so | can give him a grade on it!! I like to do a theme and
when thinking about it this thought came to me so with a little research these were the cities | found. If
you really want to test yourself see if you know what each plant manufactured. The answers are on the

classifieds page.

I hope you learned a little more about the history of IH. There were also many more factories overseas.

Becky




FOR SALE

Farmall F-12 Serial # FS4221, narrow front, w/ rubber tires
rear on steel w/ lugs, older owner restoration, good paint,
engine rebuilt 2004, shedded.

Bradford Banks- phone- 716-759-6171 9/20

IHC Model #463 4 row cultivator. 28”- 40” row FACTORY 3
point hitch with nitrogen in side dress- 200 gal front mount
fiberglass nurse tank with regulator, filter and shutoff.
Edward Mingle — (585) 547-9573 Darien NY 4/21

y WANTED

Farmall Super C attachments and or implements. Any
kind any condition, anywhere. Also, any and all repair
or owner’s manuals. Fenders needed also. Call (585)

482-4488. Vince Wesner 4/20

NOTE: The above ads from 2020 will be removed
in the next Newsletter.

Classifieds

Ads are free to members- If you need to advertise something or change a previous ad please call, email or clip

11.
12.1
13.
14.
15.
16.
17.
18.

)

i
,HH/// | have the answers to the factories in

Akron, OH —trucks
Auburn, NY- hay equipment
Canton, OH- plows
Chicago- Tractor Works- crawlers, tractors-
another makes Navistar truck engines
East Moline, Ill- combines
Emeryville, CA- trucks
Evansville, IN- refrigeration
Fargo, ND- Steiger tractors
Fort Wayne, IN- trucks
Hamilton, ON- combines, drills, discs, twine
mill
IH
ndianapolis,IN - engines
Louisville, KY- small tractors (cubs, 140-404’s)
Melrose, Il - engines
Memphis, TN- cotton pickers
Milwaukee, MN- Big tractors
Rock Island, lll - tractors
Saetillo, MX- horse drawn plows, harrows

stopped making tractors in 1979 Sold to JD in 1984.

19.
20.

Springfield, OH- Navistar trucks
Waukeshau, WI- cream separators

the form below and send to Becky Broughton, 5664 School Rd. Castile, NY 14427, email
beckybroughton@frontier.com or call (585)-493-5158 please leave a message if no answer.

“FREE AD” SUBMISSION FORM- PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY

Circle one WANTED FOR SALE

ITEM DESCRIPTION-

NAME PHONE

DATE




If your address changes, please call, email, or write to Dave Meacham or you will not be
receiving your newsletters. It costs the chapter money every time a newsletter or National
magazine is returned, and bulk mail will not be forwarded.

Thank you for your interest in the International Harvester Collectors, Chapter 35 of New York State.
Below is an application with information necessary to process your membership.

If you are a member and questioning whether you need to renew, just look at the top left of
your address on the newsletter and if it is equal to or greater than N22 you are already
renewed. The N22 means you need to renew in November 2022. See sample label below.

Please use your legal name and full address as required by your post office. New members will
receive a national membership card with your national and state member numbers. Save this, they
are not reissued each year.

Club benefits include:

e membership in the National Club and NY State Chapter 35

e quarterly magazine publication from the IHC National Club, Harvester Highlights
e quarterly newsletter from Chapter 35, Farmall Flyer

e National IHC insurance policy coverage at Chapter 35 sanctioned events

e post your equipment pictures on our website www.ihce35ny.com for all to see!

Dues currently are $25.00 per year from November 1 to October 31.

Please print information, cut out application and return with remittance of $25.00 payable to IHC
Chapter 35 of NYS to the address below. Save the rest of the information for your records. We look
forward to hearing from you and meeting you at one of our future events.

Chapter 35 Membership
David E Meacham el

4510 Harris Hill Rd. A RARARREASRARRIANAESEARASESEASESRARSENANRNANARARNARARAANARSAESSARANARSANSBASS
Williamsville, NY 14221

(716) 573-5313

Memebership@ihcc35ny.com i *Name

o & e i First Middle Initial Last

@ *Street Address

3913 113
David E. Meacham *City *State *Zip Code+4
4510 Harris Hill Rd.
Williamsville NY 14221-6212 *Phone#( ) *County

E-Mail

Your Receipt:

(Please)

S IH equipment that you own
Cash or Check #
Date: Skill Area of expertise you are willing to share:

Amt. $25.00 / year




CHERRIES IN THE SNOW

MAKE GRAHAM CRACKER CRUST FOR 13X 9 PAN
THEN BEAT

1 LG AND 1 SM PKG. CREAM CHEESE

1 CUP CONFECTIONERS SUGAR

FOLD IN 1 8 OZ. COOLWHIP
SPREAD OVER CRUST

TOP WITH CAN OF CHERRY PIE FILLING

Made this for Christmas and it was a hit. I hadn’t made it in awhile.

Becky Broughton
5664 School Rd.
Castile, NY 14427

First Class Mail




